
DRAINAGE BOARD MEETING 
August 2, 2021 10:30 AM 

 
   ATTENDANCE: 
      
COMMISSIONERS:    Rick Woodall, President 

Thomas Helmer, Vice President 
      David Berry 
ATTORNEY:     James Ensley   
AUDITOR: Lorie Talbert 
AUDIENCE:     7 Individuals   

 
The Putnam County Drainage Board met in Regular Session on August 2, 2021, at 10:30 AM at 
the Putnam County Courthouse. Rick Woodall opened the meeting  
 
REX PARKER PROPERTY 
Discussion was held on the drainage issues at the property owned by Rex Parker.  Jessica 
Hartman from C-Com was present to present and engineering study done on the property. 
 
Rex Parker said that he has been planting cover crop in the winter to help with erosion. 
Mr. Parker said that planting the cover crop will help more than increasing the size of the ditch. 
 
Mr. Parker said he has spent $4,490.00 for rip rap and dirt to try to correct the issues that the 
ditching has caused.  He said that he submitted his receipts on the cost of the materials on 12-
3-2020. 
 
Rick Woodall made a motion to reimburse Mr. Parker for the repairs that he said was caused by 
the ditching to a pipe.   
 
The motion died due to lack of a second. 
 
Jim Ensley will contact John Zeiner about Mr. Parkers situation. 
 
 
Mike Ricketts said there is an issue at Glen Browning Drive with the water coming off the 
Whispering Winds Subdivision.  Mike said they will replace that pipe with a 36 inch pipe. 
 
ADJOURN 
David Berry made the motion to adjourn.  Tom Helmer seconded.  The motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
 
 
      _________________________________ 
Rick Woodall, President    Dave Berry     
 
 
______________________________         __________________________________           
Thomas Helmer, Vice President  Attest: Auditor’s Office 


